Notes of the Tarvin Parish Council (PC) meeting held on 19th August 2024

These notes are produced immediately following the meeting to give anyone interested a timely update of the most significant issues discussed. They are not the official minutes. The minutes will be considered and approved at the next meeting on 23rd September 2024 at 19:15 in the Edna Rose room at the Community Centre. All are welcome to attend PC meetings and stay as long as they want. Meetings do not normally go beyond 21:00. 

For the second consecutive month no members of the public attended the PC meeting so there was no Open Forum.

1. Following the resignation from the Council of Councillor Duncan Howarth, the Vice Chairman, the Council has a vacancy. Details of the process are being published on the noticeboards in the Parish and should an election not be called by 3rd September the position will be filled by co-option. Should this happen application forms will be available from the Clerk.

2. After the June PC meeting a letter was sent to the Police and Crime Commissioner expressing concerns that our PCSO duties might be changing with less time being spent in the Parish. The Police had responded indicating that nothing had changed or was scheduled to change. The reference about wider area had been included in the e-mail because if there was a significant urgent issue in a particular area then PCSOs would be pulled out to that area to deal with that issue. The e-mail was intended to be about encouraging everyone to report issues and receive updates online.
The meeting noted that the Clerk had obtained the following online:
In May 2024 there were 9 recorded crimes in Tarvin Parish - 3 criminal damage (2 Hunters Drive, 1 Fairfax Avenue), 2 anti-social behaviour (1 Deansway 1 Gerard Close), 2 burglaries (1 off Lower High Street, 1 Crossfields), 2 violence and sexual offences (Gibson Close).      
In June 2024 there were 4 recorded crimes in Tarvin Parish - 1 vehicle crime Deansway, 1 public order Hallfields Road, 1 theft High Street, 1 other crime Tarporley Road.  

3. The large, overgrown holly tree adjacent to the War Memorial which is damaging the sandstone wall will be removed in the next few weeks.

4. For some years the PC has been concerned about speeding on the lower part of the High Street. The PC now has firm evidence of excess speeding by motorists, produced by Cheshire West and Chester Council (CWaC) Highways. Highways are now liaising with the police to see what actions can be implemented. In the first instance the PC feels that more 20mph repeater signs should be fitted to lampposts. 
Because this has been a long-term problem the PC will be documenting what it has done over the last few years to try to reduce the problem.
 
5. Vehicle activated signage will be installed next month on Tarporley Road and the PC awaits information from Highways regarding the location of another device on Willington Road, Oscroft.

6. The National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF) is going to be reformed by the Government. These reforms will have a direct impact on all communities as they will cover, amongst other things, the use of land for housing and the Green Belt. Before changes are made a number of consultations are taking place. The PC is going to respond to consultations from National Association of Local Councils, Council for the Preservation of Rural England and CWaC but it agreed that the PC meeting would not be the best place to deal with these as it could take several hours. Councillors therefore agreed to meet to discuss and agree responses for submission. All PC responses will be published on the PC website. The PC encourages anyone to have their say when they can. If you want to comment on the NPPF via CWaC their deadline is 24th September.
In addition, to this the PC are going to consider their current view on future housing in the PC area based on the work undertaken when the Tarvin Neighbourhood Plan was produced. This means that for the period beyond 2030 the PC will be considering questions like
· If we do believe there could be more houses in the Tarvin PC area beyond 2030, do we have a view on the maximum number and the period over which they should be built?
· If there are more houses where would the best place to build them and, conversely, where shouldn’t they go?
· What kind of houses do we need and what is the evidence to support our preference?
· If more houses are built what other investment in community assets should be sought/demanded?                     


